The Minutes of the
Finance & General Purposes Committee Meeting

held on 6th February 2018
A meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting was held on Tuesday 6th February 2018 in the
Council Chamber, the Town Hall at 7.30 pm.

The following members were present: -



Cllr M Tysoe, Chairman


Cllr R Averill



Cllr R Benfield


Cllr A Corfield



Cllr D Davidson


Cllr D Heyes


Cllr M Jarratt



Cllr J Kitcher-Jones



Officer:  The Town Clerk
1. Apologies for absence  

Apologies had been received from Cllr C Butterworth.
2. Declarations of interest – none to report.

3. The Minutes held on the 28th November 2017 - were approved and signed by the Chairman.
4. Matters Arising
Defibrillator

The defibrillator had arrived and had been dispatched to the Bowls Club where it was going to be installed on the side of their building.  An invoice was to be sent to the Bowls Club for £500.00 as the Bowls Club had agreed to contribute to this amount towards the defibrillator.

Drains at St. Mary’s Church

Drain Doctor had contacted the Town Clerk and would be arranging a date in the next few weeks to do the pipework at the front of St. Mary’s Church as quoted for.  

Bench

A quotation had been received to make up a new wooden bench to go around the tree adjacent to Jaffe and Neale’s bookshop at a cost of £6,180.00 plus VAT.  This would be a six sided tree seat in kiln dried oak made to the same dimensions as the original.  A previous quote off the internet had been sought for £1,600.00.  The committee agreed that further quotes were to be obtained in wood and also in metal.
Grit bins

All grit bins which had been requested to be replaced had been replaced and OCC had refilled all of the grit bins since the last snow fall.  The Town Council had agreed to purchase a small grit bin to be put between 37 and 41 Burford Road.  

Greystones

A meeting had taken place with David Thurlow, Estates Officer WODC where the District Council would like to put in an extra layby adjacent to the Chipping Norton Swifts car park.  Rugby Club members and the Chipping Norton Swifts had agreed to the position of the additional layby.
Bus Shelter

Residents in Walterbush Road adjacent to the bus shelter had complained constantly of the anti-social behaviour from teenagers in the town climbing on top of the bus shelter and making a lot of noise and various other anti-social behaviour.  The police circulate the area but cannot be there constantly.  One of the residents had requested that the Town Council remove the bus shelter to resolve the problem.  The Town Clerk had got quotations for new bus shelters ranging between £5,000.00 and £6,000.00.  The committee gave this consideration and decided that the Town Clerk should contact the resident who have complained about the problem and state that the Town Council would start by removing the side panels of the bus shelter and just leave the free standing bench and the roof of the bus shelter.

New lighting board

The Town Clerk had contacted the Chipping Norton Theatre for advice on a stage lighting board and suppliers details.   
5. Section 106
The Mayor updated the Town Council on Section 106 expenditure, a sheet had been circulated at the meeting to confirm the figures.  Martin Holland, WODC had a meeting with Cllr M Tysoe and the Town Clerk to bring them up to date with Section 106 and future 106 contributions which would be coming from other developments in the town.  The committee discussed the Section 106 contribution which WODC had suggested for the Pillars development at Banbury Road.  Cllr D Davidson proposed that the Town Council did not take on the responsibility of the recreation ground at the Banbury Road.  Cllr M Jarratt seconded the proposal. All members agreed on this proposal.
6. Accounts up to 31st December 2017
The committee received and approved the accounts up to the 31st December 2017.  Cllr M Tysoe went through the accounts that had been received from Christmas in Chippy 2017. The committee made a decision that the cost of buying the lights for the town trees and the cherry picker hire would be taken out of the Christmas in Chippy accounts.  The Town Council would pay for these as they were an asset for the town for future events.  The committee were in full approval of this decision.

7. Snow

Cllr M Tysoe had applied for grant funding from OCC which was their community fund and had been awarded £3,500.00 to go towards the Town Council’s snow equipment.  The Town Clerk had contacted Zurich insurance to check what machinery the Town Council could insure for the snow clearing.  The insurance have completely ruled out quadbikes and have agreed that they would insure the Town Council to use compact tractors for snow clearing. 
A quotation had been received from Adaptainer as follows:-

· A second hand 20 ft container at a cost of £1,295.00 
· A cost of a new 20 ft container of £1,995.00 
· Additional costs for plyline and insulate cost of £1,400.00 
· Grafotherm anti condensation roof spray at a cost £240.00 
· Delivery of a container of £390.00.  
· Cllr M Tysoe was in communication with Mr Stobart to ask whether a container could be sited at his industrial site on the Worcester Road where a compact tractor, snow clearing equipment and grit could be stored.
8. Financial Regulations
The committee went through a page of the revised financial regulations for instructions for making of payments.  This new section states that the Town Council could make payments for utility supplies for example water, energy and telephone by a variable direct debit providing that instructions are signed by two members and the Town Clerk as in the usual way of signing cheques but this would be done on one sheet of paper for all of the payments.  This could also be done with salaries by bankers standing order providing that the instructions are signed as previously stated.  BACS and CHAPS methods could be carried out in the same way.  The committee members all agreed that this process should be undertaken and this would be an item on the next Town Council meeting agenda in February.

9. General Data Protection Regulations

The procedure of keeping data was being updated and methods should be put in place by May 2018 or going through the process.  The Town Clerk and Miss Kay Linnington would be attending a course at Didcot Civic Hall on 7th March 2018 and would find out the exact process which was to be taken.

10. Any Other Business

An email had been received from Chipping Norton Swifts thanking the Town Council for the recent Section 106 payments which had helped them get new fencing erected around their football pitches at the Greystones site.

11. Date of Next Meeting
The date of the following meeting had been arranged for 15th May 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall.
The meeting closed at 8.35 pm.
